MINUTES OF THE LAWRENCE

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS

JANUARY 16, 2018
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rebecca Lightle, Celeste Jaffe, Thomas Crouch and Arthur Duszyski
STAFF PRESENT:  Renea Rafala (Secretary)

COUNCIL PRESENT:  Robert Jones Jr
Rebecca Lightle called the meeting to order at 7:00pm
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM DECEMBER 19, 2017:

The motion for approval was made by Thomas Crouch, seconded by Arthur Duszyski and passed with a 4-0 vote
SPECIAL REQUESTS, WAIVERS OR WITHDRAWALS:
Representative for the petitioner, Joe Calderon, requested continuance to the 2/20/18 hearing for petition: 

17-LUSV-18 (renumbered as 17-LUSV-21) ~ 10853 E. 52nd St

Variance of Use and Standards of the Consolidated Zoning and Subdivision Ordinance of Chapter 744, Article II, Section 1, Paragraph c for the allowed height of 35’ to a height of 155’; and Chapter 743, Section 5, Paragraph 3 for a waiver for the need for landscaping.
Motion for continuance with notice by Arthur Duszyski, seconded by Celeste Jaffe and passed with a 4-0 vote
OLD BUSINESS:

none
NEW BUSINESS:
18-LUV-01 ~ 4004 Kingman Drive
Jason McNiel, representative for the petitioner, presented the case for a Variance of Use of the Consolidated Zoning and Subdivision Ordinance of Table 743-1 to permit a drive-through as an accessory use on the subject site allowing for the complete redevelopment of the existing restaurant located at 7190 Pendleton Pike.
Via his staff report, Marion County DMD, Larry Calloway, recommends approval subject to an amended site plan being submitted for Administrator’s Approval, prior to the issuance of an Improvement Location Permit, which provides for a public sidewalk segment along Kingman Dr, to the north of the proposed Kingman Drive driveway
Via his staff report, City of Lawrence, William Anthony, recommends approval subject to the recommendation from Marion County DMD
Councilman, Robert Jones Jr, recommends approval with an enclosed dumpster

The Board voted and approved the petition with a 4-0 vote and the following commitments:

· an amended site plan will be submitted for Administrator’s Approval, prior to the issuance of an Improvement Location Permit, providing for a public sidewalk segment along Kingman Dr, to the north of the proposed Kingman Drive driveway
· the plans will include an enclosed dumpster area

There being no other business before the board the meeting was adjourned at 7:20pm
______________________________    

________________________

Rebecca Lightle, President                                      
Renea Rafala, Secretary
These minutes are not intended to be verbatim.  They are a summary of discussions held, with the exception of the motions.  An audiotape is made which provides a detailed record.

